
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   15
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         REMOVE NO PARKING 4:00 PM TO 6:00 PM 

         MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE SOUTH 

         SIDE OF WEST NORTH AVENUE FROM WEST 

         FOND DU LAC AVENUE TO NORTH 21
ST

 STREET  
 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local businesses, legislation will be prepared 

for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
TH 

ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         INSTALL NO PARKING DURING WINTER 

         MONTHS ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 

         23
RD

 STREET FROM WEST WISCONSIN
 

            
 AVENUE TO WEST WELLS STREET 

          

         REMOVE NO PARKING DURING WINTER 

         MONTHS ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 

         23
RD

 STREET FROM WEST WISCONSIN
 

            
 AVENUE TO WEST WELLS STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local resident, legislation will be prepared 

for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restriction to increase available parking in the winter months for local 

residents. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

INSTALLATION OF 10 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

OF WEST MICHIGAN STREET FROM THE INTERSECTION WITH 

NORTH JAMES LOVELL STREET TO A POINT 95 FEET TO THE EAST. 

 

REMOVAL OF NO PARKING TAXI STAND AND NO STOPPING 3:30 PM 

TO 5:30 PM ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST MICHIGAN STREET FROM 

THE INTERSECTION WITH NORTH JAMES LOVELL STREET TO A 

POINT 95 FEET TO THE EAST. 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In response to constituent suggestions we recommend the following: 

 

The Installation of: 

 

“Ten-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Ten-Hour Parking 8:00 AM to 

6:00 PM Saturday and Sunday, fifty cents per hour.” 

 

The Removal of: 

 

“No Parking Taxi Stand.” And “No Stopping between 3:30pm and 5:30pm Monday-Friday.” 

 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the next 

Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

INSTALLATION OF 2 HOUR METER PARKING ON  

THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH JEFFERSON BETWEEN  

EAST ERIE STREET AND EAST CORCORAN STREET. 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

After speaking with businesses in the area, we recommend the following change: 

 

The Installation of: 

 

“Two Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Two Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar per hour.” 

 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the 

next Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 8
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

              SOUTH MUSKEGO AVENUE FROM A POINT 80 

              FEET NORTH OF WEST MERRILL STREET TO 

              A POINT 40 FEET NORTH THEREOF   

       

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to a request from the Dominican Sisters located at 2020 South Muskego 

Avenue to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting 

the parking lot of the Dominican Sisters have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling 

northeast on South Muskego Avenue when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, 

in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight 

visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

 Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE 

         OF NORTH 22
ND

 STREET FROM A POINT 150 

         FEET NORTH OF WEST CLYBOURN STREET 

         TO A POINT 120 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

          
Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to provide additional on-

street parking in this area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the restriction is 

no longer needed and additional parking could be restored in this area and still allow traffic 

flow by repealing the above-captioned parking restriction. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   15
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 

         4:30 PM EXCEPT BUSES ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

         NORTH 26
TH

 STREET FROM WEST GARFIELD AVENUE 

         TO A POINT 305 FEET NORTH 

          

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the principal of Elm School, to install the 

above-captioned parking restriction due to unwanted conflicts between buses and parents 

during the process of loading and unloading of children from school buses. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of 

the above-captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and 

parents during the process of loading and unloading of school buses. 

 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   15
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 

         4:30 PM EXCEPT BUSES ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         WEST GARFIELD AVENUE FROM NORTH 26
TH

 STREET 

         TO NORTH 27
TH

 STREET 

          

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the principal of Elm School, to install the 

above-captioned parking restriction due to unwanted conflicts between buses and parents 

during the process of loading and unloading of children from school buses. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of 

the above-captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and 

parents during the process of loading and unloading of school buses. 

 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         INSTALL THIRTY-MINUTE PARKING 8:00 AM TO 

         12:00 PM ON SUNDAYS ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         SOUTH 91
ST

 STREET FROM WEST ADLER STREET 

         TO A POINT 90 FEET SOUTH         

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Faith United Methodist Church, to install 

the above-captioned parking restriction to provide turnover parking for church patrons. 

Since the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Faith United Methodist Church 

we do not object to the installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         INSTALL THREE-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

         WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 16
TH

 STREET FROM 

         WEST OHIO AVENUE TO WEST HOLT AVENUE 

          

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

         WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 16
TH

 STREET FROM 

         WEST OHIO AVENUE TO WEST HOLT AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local business, legislation will be prepared 

for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON SOUTH 13
TH

 STREET 

         FROM A POINT 140 NORTH OF WEST WATERFORD 

         AVENUE TO A POINT 140 FEET SOUTH OF WEST 

         WATERFORD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In conjunction with the new median islands and lane pattern on South 13
th

 Street, the 

above-captioned parking restriction is needed to facilitate the movement of traffic on the 

roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restrictions. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert W. Puente  

Alderman, 9
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   9
TH

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #080822 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

         OF WEST CLINTON AVENUE FROM NORTH 

         51
ST

 BOULEVARD TO A POINT 325 FEET WEST 

          
Dear Alderman Puente: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Evers Manufactures at 7327 North 51
st
 

Boulevard to install the above-captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to 

their loading dock. Since the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Evers 

Manufactures we recommend the installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 

 


